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Welcome: Bob Ruder

State of JFS Report: Bob Ruder

Financial Report: Steve Kleinman

Presentations:

a. Volunteer of the Year Award (Steve Kleinman) - Robin Adler

b. �Phil and Rhea Starr Social Justice of the Year Award  
(Ismail Smith-Wade-El) - Marcy Dubroff

Concluding Remarks: Bob Ruder

Jewish Family Service
Annual Meeting Program
Sunday, July 23, 2023 · 7 PM
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Steven J. Kleinman was born in Brooklyn, 
N.Y., and grew up in New Milford, N.J. 
During his working years, Steve was 
employed by various companies in 
Connecticut, New York, Minnesota, and 
Pennsylvania. He moved to Pennsylvania 
in 1987. After retiring in 2016, he has 
spent much of his time as a volunteer for 
various Lancaster organizations, including 
Temple Beth El, the Jewish Community 

Alliance of Lancaster (JCAL), CareerLink (helping people with 
technology who were looking for jobs), and VITA (doing tax 
returns for low to moderate income people at no charge). Most 
recently, he has been volunteering as the Treasurer for three 
Lancaster 501(c)(3) organizations, including Jewish Family 
Service of Lancaster. 

Steve also served as a substitute Meals on Wheels delivery person, 
and helped with meals at Crispus Attucks and at churches under 
the auspices of Temple Beth El during holiday times. He has also 
helped numerous people and organizations with computer and 
technology-related issues, often in retirement home settings. In 
tandem with his wife, Carolyn, who volunteers to assist 
immigrants in learning English as a Second Language, he has 
helped out with various life skills trainings (for instance, how to 
navigate the DMV). He has also volunteered to give people rides 
for medical appointments over the years.

Through his many endeavors, performed mostly in the 
background, but always given his full attention, Steve has 
made a difference in the lives of numerous Lancastrians.

STEVE KLEINMAN
Jean Feldstein Volunteer of the Year

JEAN FELDSTEIN  
Volunteer of the Year Award

Following Jean Feldstein’s untimely death 
in 2009, the Board of Directors of Jewish 
Family Service of Lancaster established a 
Volunteer of the Year award in her honor, 
as she embodied outstanding volunteerism 
in her daily life. Jean was a dedicated 
member of the JFS Board between 2000-
2009 and during that time, she served as the 
organization’s treasurer, editor of its ad 
book, and representative to the Jewish 
Community Alliance of Lancaster’s board.

Jean was also an active member at Temple Beth El and in its Sisterhood, 
serving on many committees, including the search committees for three 
rabbis. She was Editor of the Temple Beth El Bulletin and was the major 
designer of the sanctuary in the synagogue’s Rohrerstown Road 
building. In 1995, she was recognized as Congregant of the Year. In 
addition, Jean volunteered in the general community by serving on the 
Youth Activities Committee of the West Hempfield Police Department. 
Her knowledge, experience, and skills were used to assist at-risk youth, 
giving them the opportunity to avoid entering the legal system.

2022 - Carol Woodman
2021 - Lisa Rohde 
2020 - Sue Wolf 
2019 - Jill Weisberg 
2018 - Bob Houghton 
2017 - Jack Fischel 
2016 - �Special Program  

to Honor Phil Starr

2015 - Samantha Besnoff 
2014 - Marilyn Stein 
2013 - Marcie Natan 
2012 - Rosanne Selfon 
2011 - Andy & Alice Yerman  
2010 - Dolly Shuster 

PREVIOUS WINNERS
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Phil and Rhea Starr believed in working 
with the community to solve problems of 
inequity wherever they saw them.

For Phil, that meant working to get food to 
the hungry. He began in Lancaster by 
delivering food to the Central PA food bank 
and later working to help found the PA 
Food Bank. When he went to work for the 

Southeast Lancaster Health Center, he learned more about how underserved the 
poor’s health needs were. He worked with the Board of Southeast Lancaster 
Health Center to grow the Center from a two-room entity to a full-scale Center 
that has continued growing to serve the entire County. When he learned of the 
needs of the children in the school system, he wasn’t satisfied to just improve his 
children’s education, he went on the school board of Lancaster to improve all 
the children.

For Rhea, it meant working to meet the needs of parents and children by 
providing quality child care at the Lancaster YWCA. She took a babysitting 
program to meet the highest standards of a 4-Star child care program, provided 
the first infant and toddler care program in Lancaster County, as well as 
Employer Supported Child Care for Lancaster General Hospital.  She served as 
Chair of the Fair Housing Committee of the County Human Relations 
Committee where they secured funding for a film on redlining to be shown to all 
real estate salespersons.  Under her leadership, the YWCA Advocacy Committee 
held programs on anti-Semitism, atomic power, and improving funding 
conditions for women and children. After going to work for the YWCA of the 
USA, she worked on these and other issues in several different roles, ending with 
seven years as Director of Child Care where, among other things, she served on 
the Advisory Board for the White House Conference on Child Care.

Following Phil’s death in 2021, The Board of Directors of Jewish Family Service 
of Lancaster established the Phil and Rhea Starr Social Justice Award to honor 
individuals who work to better support the needs of marginalized communities 
in Lancaster County, thus carrying on the Starrs’ meaningful work.

RHEA AND PHIL STARR
Social Justice Award

About Phil and Rhea Starr Prior to his election to the PA Legislature, 
Ismail “Izzy” Smith-Wade-El was the 
President of Lancaster City Council 
on which he had served since 2017. 
During his four years on Council, Izzy 
helped secure the largest investments 
in affordable housing and lead removal 
for the City of Lancaster in its history. 
He championed the decriminalization 
of cannabis; a completely revamped 

use-of-force policy for police officers; and increased police 
accountability in response to community requests.

Izzy was born and raised in Lancaster. After graduating from 
Carnegie Mellon University, Izzy returned to his hometown and 
began working in Lancaster’s nonprofit sector to deliver relief  
to vulnerable people, first in behavioral health and drug and 
alcohol rehabilitation, then as a grant writer and researcher. 
As a program specialist at Lancaster County Homeless 
Coalition, he coordinated services and support for Lancaster 
County’s housing insecure community. Most recently, Izzy 
launched “Refresh Lancaster,” a mobile hygiene unit which 
delivers showers, social services, and medical attention to 
homeless Lancastrians. 

Izzy has fought for grassroots change in his community as 
the vice chair of the Lancaster County Democratic Party, as 
a community organizer with striking Kellogg’s workers for 
fair wages and benefits, and with PA’s educators to demand 
fair funding for public schools. He’s raised his voice to protect 
abortion access, defend Black Lives, welcome immigrants and 
refugees, and denounce antisemitism.

ISMAIL SMITH-WADE-EL
Rhea and Phil Starr Social Justice Award

continued on page 8
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ISMAIL SMITH-WADE-EL
Rhea and Phil Starr Social Justice Award

Izzy is the first Black and first queer state representative from 
Lancaster.

His inspiration for his life and work as a public servant is 
the example of his mother, Rita Smith-Wade-El, who was a 
professor at Millersville University, a union member, community 
organizer and single mom. His mom always made a point of 
helping others, even when she had little for herself. She taught 
Izzy that when you have something to give, you give
it, and if  you don’t have it to give, you go get more to give.

Izzy has come to Harrisburg to partner with like-minded 
legislators to correct the Commonwealth’s laws that favor giant 
corporations, lobbyists, and a status quo that hurts working 
families. Those laws prevent the leveling of the playing field for 
friends and neighbors. He will advocate for legislation that puts 
power to the shared values of kindness, welcome, dignity, and 
care. Izzy draws his values from his family, his Catholic faith, 
and his community.

2022 - Risa and Rabbi Jack Paskoff
PREVIOUS WINNERS

This past year has once again witnessed the growth of Jewish 
Family Service and its strong presence in the Lancaster 
community. The office continued to be open with volunteer staff  
for six hours per week, allowing for in-person answering of phones 
and distribution of durable medical equipment. Almost $6,500 in 
tzedakah was distributed to those in need in the community.

The Durable Medical Equipment (DME) Program loaned medical 
equipment such as crutches, wheelchairs, and more to residents 
in the Lancaster area. Most often, the borrowers were referred 
after being discharged from Lancaster General Hospital. In 
appreciation for our services, LGH has made a donation to JFS. 
JFS would like to thank community members for generously 
donating equipment that the donors no longer needed.

JFS also forged relationships with the VFW Post in Lititz and 
Grace Church in Lititz, providing DME when requested. Surplus 
equipment was given to the Leola Thrift Shoppe and Matthew 25 
in Lititz, as well as the New Holland Ambulance Association and 
the LEMSA training facility.

The JFS and Franklin & Marshall’s Hillel partnership remains 
strong with Hillel members volunteering to answer phones and 
create a database for the DME. The inclusion of Hillel members 
has brought a new generation of volunteers into the organization. 
In addition, Julia Dorf and Mackenzie Sherman, F&M students 
and members of Hillel, served on the JFS Board.

JFS continues to be an essential and viable part of the community. 
We deeply appreciate your support during these challenging times 
and welcome your involvement in our mission.

The fundraising strategy that was implemented last year proved 
to be moderately successful. Rather than changing strategies after 
a one-year trial, the Board of Directors has decided to allow this 

JFS Annual Activities Report

continued on page 10
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new strategy to remain in place as community members continue to 
become comfortable with the new process. To review, our strategy is 
to run a weeklong campaign via email to solicit donations sometime 
in early fall. Additionally, JFS will also participate in the Lancaster 
Extraordinary Give, a community-wide giving program run by the 
Lancaster County Community Foundation in November. Finally, 
a written, end-of-year appeal will be sent to anyone who has not 
donated during either the online campaign or the Extra Give. Our 
goal is to conserve resources, consolidate our efforts, and focus on 
our mission.

The Board continues to use multiple communication methods 
to reach those interested in furthering the work of JFS—these 
include an updated website with an online donation portal that 
allows members of the community to make one-time or recurring 
contributions, and a timely e-newsletter. It is our expectation that 
by providing multiple points of contact, we will be able to reach a 
wider audience and magnify the work of JFS.

As JFS enters the new year, members of the Board have worked 
industriously at revising the recruitment process and seek 
community members with the skills that will continue to allow 
the organization to be viable and visible. We seek board members 
who are willing to assume active leadership roles. We also welcome 
energetic and motivated volunteers who will serve on various 
organizational committees and as ambassadors in the community 
as we work to achieve our mission of helping the most vulnerable 
individuals and families achieve well-being, health, and stability 
through a wide range of services and educational offerings. Our 
hope is to expand and diversify so we can best serve the residents 
of Lancaster County. Please remember the only requirement to 
be a JFS volunteer is a willingness to commit time and energy to 
realizing the primary goal of JFS . . . To Help People!
 
Thank you for your continued support,
The Board of Jewish Family Service of Lancaster

JFS Annual Activities Report (cont.) Jewish Family Service of Lancaster
Volunteers

Current JFS Board Members (Term ending)

Linda Bruce
Cantor Carol Chesler

Barry David
Julia Dorf

David Ehrlich
Tama Etra

Anna Gavrilis
Barbara Gerstein
Carlee Grossman

Lauren Holladay
Molly LaVoe

Ronnie Meyer
Rabbi Abraham Notis
Rabbi Jack Paskoff

John Perry
Patty Pfennig
Rich Repkoe
Lisa Rohde

Martha Rowley
Mackenzie Sherman

Wendy Sirotkin
Rhea Starr

Taylor Staub
Kathy Wiker
Aaron Zinner

We are always looking for willing and caring volunteers to become active 
participants in JFS.  If  you are interested in joining our board, be part 
of a committee, or volunteer in any other way, please contact us at 
JFSHelps@jfslancaster.org or go to www.jfslancaster.org/volunteer 
and leave us a message.	 					   

Bob Ruder, Chair (2025)
Larry Besnoff, Vice Chair (2024)
Steve Kleinman, Treasurer (2024)
Francine Koplin, Secretary (2025)

Julie Dorf (2025)
Marcy Dubroff (2025)

Tama Etra (2024)

Carl Feldman (2025)
Francine Koplin (2024)

Nina Shapiro (2024)
Anne Singer (2025)

Steve Thomas (2025)* **
Alice Yerman (2024)

Thanks to Our Outgoing Board Member

Jewish Family Service Volunteers

* New since last annual meeting
** Pending approval by board at July 2023 meeting

Robin Adler
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w
Statement of Activity
Year Ended December 31, 2022 and 2021

INCOME	 2022	 2021

Support and Revenues

	 Contributions	 $ 31,603	 $ 24,125

	 Interest Income	 4	 4

	 Total Income	 31,607	 24,129

EXPENSES			 

	 Program Services	 $ 6,528	 10,451

	 Supporting Services	 9,850	 9,266

	 Fundraising	 1,672	 1,189

	 Total Expenses	 18,051	 20,906

	 Change in Net Assets	 13,556	 3,222

NET ASSETS			 

	 Beginning of Year	 $ 46,570	 43,348

	 End of Year	 $ 60,126	 $ 46,570

w
Tzedakah Statement
January - December 2022

Notes:				  
	We also spent $17.95 to fix equipment for our Durable Medical Equipment Lending Closet not 
listed above.

Other included sheets and sundries for refugees, a fee for a copy of a birth certificate, and an 
insurance payment.

	 AUTO & 	 CLOTHING	 ENERGY	 GROCERY  	 OTHER	 RENT	 SOCIAL	 TOTAL
	 TRANSPORTATION		  & UTILITIES	 & FOOD			   CONTACT

Expenditures								      

Awards and Grants								      

Specific Assist to Individuals	 544.17	 71.97	 1,261.62	 2,100.00	 672.06	 1,799.00	 33.84	 6,482.66

Total Awards and Grants	 $ 544.17	 $ 71.97	 $ 1,261.62	 $ 2,100.00	 $ 672.06	 $ 1,799.00	 $ 33.84	 $ 6,482.66

Operations								      

Printing and Copying							       27.45	 27.45

Total Operations	 $ 0.00	 $ 0.00	 $ 0.00	 $ 0.00	 $ 0.00	 $ 0.00	 $ 27.45	 $ 27.45

Total Expenditures	 $ 544.17	 $ 71.97	 $ 1,261.62	 $ 2,100.00	 $ 672.06	 $ 1,799.00	 $ 61.29	 $ 6,510.11
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Contributors
Martin Kapell
Anita King
Rhonda Kleiman
Andrew & Marilyn Klein
Carolyn & Steven Kleinman
Francine & Hal Koplin
Kevin & Roberta Kornfield
Barry & Carol Kornhauser
Barbara Kovalsky
Nancy Kurland
Lancaster General Hospital 
Richard Lavy
Law Offices of Nina 
	 Shapiro, Esq.
Scott Lerner
Pat Levin
Alan Levine
Laura & Rob Liss
Patrice London
Alan & Linda Loss
Betty Margolis
Michele & Robert Matlin
Matthew 25 Thrift Shop 
Harvey & Ronnie Meyer
Nenita Miller
Carol & Morton Miron
D. Miron
Alan & Debbie Mudrick
Hagai & Sarah Nassau
Marilyn Nathan
Arlene & David Newman
Debi Oxenberg
Jane Sandhaus-Packer & 
	 Jeffrey Packer
Alan & Bryna Paskoff
Rabbi Jack & Risa Paskoff

H. Diane Penchansky
Arthur Phillips
Carl & Ellen Pike
Shirley Pocrass
Chuck & Julia Powers
Sue Prince
Judi & Ken Ralph
Eric Rohde
Lisa Rohde
Clara Rosenbaum Estate
Dale & Mindy Rosenberg
Harriet Rosenstein
Elaine & Morton Rostolsky
Deborah & Stephen Rubin
Marjorie & Robert Ruder
Frances & Jim Sanchez
John & Ilene Schenkel
Harvey Scolnick
Ellyse & Larry Selfon
Rosanne Selfon
Jill & Michael Sherman
R. & T. Sherman
Andrea & Herbert Shiroff
Anne & Frederic Singer
Jon & Terry Singer
Wendy Sirotkin
Kenn Alan Slotnick
Carrie & Sean Smith
Charles F. Snyder
Eric Stafford
Colleen & David Stameshkin
Rhea Starr
Earl & Nina Stein
Marilyn Stein
Gail & Lawrence Stender
Jacqueline Sternberg

Thank You to Our Generous Contributors 
The following individuals & organizations made financial contributions 

to Jewish Family Service of Lancaster during the 2022 fiscal year.

Nadine & Stewart Abowitz
Robin Adler
Anonymous 
Barry & Susanne Appelbaum
Harvey & Sandra Asher
Julie & Kevin Babione
Harris Baderak
Donna Baird
Jim & Miriam Baumgartner
Diane & Stanley Berk
Alan & Joanne Berkowitz
Debbie & Martin Besnoff
Larry & Samantha Besnoff
Carrie & Louis Besser
Dick & Sandra Bloom
Richard & Rosalind Braunstein
Betsy & David Brener
Lynn & Robert Bresler
Chris & Lynn Brooks
Donna & Robert Brosbe
Linda Bruce
Chip & Rebecca Cargas
Alice & Randy Cohen
Joshua & Keri Cohen
Sheila Cohen
Vincent Crisafi
Lisa & Scott Dichter
Marcy Dubroff & Steven Ulrich
Nancy Dyer
Jeff Edelson & Dolly Shuster
Kenneth & Marilyn Edwards
David Ehrlich
Steven Eisner

Beverly & Jack Enco
Carey Faulkner & Josh Schwartz
Robert Field
Robyn & Steven Finer
Eric & Jennifer Finkelstein
Ken & Lauren Firestone
Matthew Freedman
Natalie Freedman
Richard & Susan Friedman
Allan Geller
Tony Giniewski
Alan Glazer
Joanne & Lloyd Goldfarb
Shellie & Steve Gordon
Al & Carole Gore
Janet & Louis Gray
Maya Greenshpan
Groff Family Funeral 
Gloria & Robert Grossman
Jane Grushow
Barbara & Thomas Harr
Linda Healy
Stefanie Heller
Hillel at the Klehr Center for 		
	 Jewish Life 
Lorin & Renae Hirsch
Craig & Jaclyn Hoosier
H. Horn & J. Power
Randi & Steve Jacobs
Randi & William Jacobson
Jewish Community Alliance  
	 of Lancaster 
Gary & Lisa Kallman
Helene & Leonard Kallman
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Mazel Tov and 
Congratulations 

to Steve Kleinman and 
Izzy Smith-Wade-El 

for these well-deserved awards.

Colleen and David Stameskin

Contributors
Sima Naomi Storm
Lori & Ralph Taber
Michelle Tancredi
Temple Beth El of Lancaster 
M. Toplitz
Glenn & Marlene Usdin
Sandi Verbin
Dolores & Jack Vulgaris
Sandra Weekes
Wegman’s Food Markets 
Joan & Mark Weiner
Jill & Joel Weisberg

David & Kelley Weiss
Adam & Diane Wilikofsky
Alan & Judith Wolfers
James & Sharon Wolman
Women of Shaarai Shomayim 
Carol Woodman
Jeff & Sally Woodman
Sandra Yeager
Alice Yerman
Robert & Stephanie Zuckerman
Steven & Victoria Zuckerman
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Izzy, you are an inspiration to 
the Lancaster community, and 
we stand with your initiatives 

helping the homeless. 
You are worthy of following 

in the big shoes of 
Phil and Rhea Starr. 

Congratulations!
Robin Adler and David Ehrlich

Mazel Tov
to

Steve Kleinman & 
Izzy Smith-Wade-El 
on your recognition 

by JFS!

Dubroff-Ulrich Family

Congratulations 
to this year’s honorees!

Marylu and Steven Eisner

Mazel Tov, Izzy! 
Your proud and grateful neighbors, 

Sandy and Harvey Asher

Congratulations 
to the Award Winners!

Alan Glazer and Family

Steve Kleinman and 
Izzy Smith Wade-El - 

Thank you for all you do for 
our community. May you go from 

strength to strength! 
From Hal and Francine Koplin
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Mazel Tov, Steve!  
May you continue to move 
from strength to strength.  

Lori and Ralph Taber

Mazel Tov, Steve, on 
this well-desereved honor!

Joanne and Lloyd Goldfarb

Steve, this is so well 
deserved. We know how 

dedicated you are and how 
much care and thought goes 

into everything you do.  

Jill and Joel Weisberg

Steve, 
Mazel Tov on a 

well-deserved honor!  
Without your computer 
expertise, all of Robin’s 

personal data would have 
been forever lost in the 
dark web!!  Thank you 
for all you’ve done in 

the community to help 
so many people!

Robin Adler 
and David Ehrlich
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Steve Kleinman
Volunteer of the Year Award

and
Izzy Smith-Wade-El
Social Justice Award

--------

They have not sat idly 
by & let the days go by. 

They got out there
and made a difference.

Sandy Weekes
Lancaster County

Dear Izzy, Congratulations on this 
well-earned recognition of your years of hard 

work and dedication to the community. 
Your achievements just keep growing. 

Best wishes, 
Dolly Shuster & Jeffrey M. Edelson, VMD

MAZEL TOV, 
STEVE!

JFS Volunteer of the 
Year Award 2023

Thank you 
for all you do!

Joan and Gary Goldman

“There may be times when we are
powerless to prevent injustice,

but there must never be a time
when we fail to protest. ”

-Elie Wiesel
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Congratulate 
JFS Volunteers

Steve Kleinman
Jean Feldstein Volunteer of the Year Award

State Representative 
Izzy Smith-Wade-El

Rhea and Phil Starr Social Justice Award

MAZEL TOV!

Shellie and Steve Gordon

I am honored to have Rep. Smith-Wade-El 
Associated with Phil and me.  I have many 

memories of working with his mother on issues 
and know she would be very proud of her son as 

he carries on her many efforts.

Rhea Starr

Mazel Tov to Steve and Izzy. 
We are grateful for your service to JFS 

and to the greater Lancaster community. 

Risa and Jack Paskoff

MAZEL TOV TO STEVE AND IZZY

www.pjlibrary.org 
www.pjourway.org

PJ Library sends FREE, award-winning Jewish 
books to families with children from birth 

through 12 years old & offers local programming 
to families, children, and tweens.
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Temple Beth El 
offers heartfelt 

congratulations to 
well-deserving volunteers!
Jean Feldstein Volunteer of the Year Award

Steve Kleinman
Rhea and Phil Starr Social Justice Award

State Representative 
Izzy Smith-Wade-El

Kol Hakavod

Steve Kleinman,
Thank you Steve for the many ongoing 

hats you wear so well.

John and Sue Wolf

Mazel Tov and thank you to 
Steve Kleinman and 

Representative Ismail Smith-Wade-El 
for the work you do to improve lives in 

Lancaster County. 

Randi and Bill Jacobson

“In a society that functions optimally, those who can 
should naturally want to provide for those who can't. 

That's how it's designed to work. I truly believe 
we're here to take care of one another. ”

- Levar Burton
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Congratulations to 
Steve Kleinman and 

Representative Smith-Wade-El

The family of Jean and Sam Feldstein

Izzy Smith-Wade-El, 
you do good work kid! Keep it up.

John and Sue Wolf

Steve Kleinman and 
Izzy Smith-Wade-El, 

Best wishes for 
this well-deserved honor.

David and Betsy Brener

Congratulations
REPRESENTATIVE IZZY SMITH WADE-EL

May the light of the Starrs continue to shine on you 
bringing you wisdom, compassion and justice.

Marjorie and Bob Ruder

Mazel Tov, Steve 
You are an invaluable resource to the community 

who does what needs to be done in your quiet, 
conscientious and unassuming manner. You are a role 

model and a MENSCH. Thank you for all you do.
Marjorie and Bob Ruder

Mazel Tov 
on this well-deserved 

honor!  Thanks for 
all you do to make a 

difference through JFS.

Randi and Steve Jacobs

Congratulations 
to the 

2023 Honorees!
Fred and Anne Singer
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Congratulations to Steve Kleinman &
Representative Ismail Smith-Wade-El 

for this well-deserved honor. 

Dr. Robert & Michele Matlin

Congratulations,
Steve and Ismail, on this

well-deserved recognition!
You enrich our communities

with all you do.

Linda & Gordon HuttCongratulations! 
To Steve Kleinman for the Volunteer of the Year Award 

and to Ismail Smith-Wade-El for the Social Justice 
Award. Your contributions are appreciated! Thank you! 

Linda & John Healy

“By acting compassionately, by helping 
to restore justice and to encourage peace, 

we acknowledge that we are all 
part of one another.”  

- Ram Dass
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Mazel Tov! 
Steve Kleinman on this 
well-deserved award.

Lisa Rohde

Dear Steve, Mazel Tov 
on receiving recognition for all of your 

years of hard work and dedication. 
Dolly Shuster & Jeff Edelson

Steve Kleinman,
You are a wonderful father, grandfather 

& husband and a great volunteer!  
We are so proud of you!

Love, Carolyn, David, Eric, Lucas, Sophie, 
Julie, Daniel, Max, Nina

Steve for a well-deserved award! 
Your hard work and dedication 

are an inspiration to us all. 
Gail and Richard Blumenthal 

Carol Woodman and Alice Yerman

MAZEL TOV 
to Steve Kleinman and 

State Representative Ismail Smith-Wade-El 
for their awards. Your contributions 

are greatly appreciated.

Donna & Bob Brosbe
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Mazel Tov to this 
year’s award winners. Let their 
actions be inspiration to us all.

Larry and Samantha Besnoff

Kudos Steve and Izzy!
Nina Shapiro and Barry David

“No act of kindness, no matter how small, 
is ever wasted.” 

- Aesop




